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Subject Matter

A minute excerpt from the meeting of the Audit Committee held on 14 January (AUC.8/09) was circulated.  The Audit Committee had agreed that it wished to highlight to the Executive the significant changes to the way in which the Council would have to account for its fixed assets and the treatment of leases in the International Accounting Standard.  The Committee had particularly emphasised the risk to the authority should the necessary systems not be put in place, to ensure that future accounting entries could be determined and potential risks on external funding.

The Vice Chairman of the Audit Committee addressed the meeting and paid tribute to the work of the Committee and the staff which supported the Committee.  He informed Members that with regard to the sign off of the City Council Accounts the Committee were concerned with regard to the continuity of membership on the Committee and felt that the final accounts should continue to be submitted to full Council for approval.  He also commented on the need for Members of the Audit Committee to receive appropriate training in order to deal with the forthcoming changes required in adopting the international accounting standard.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

That the comments of the Audit Committee be noted, in particular with regard to their concerns regarding the continuity of membership of the Committee and the recommendation that the City Council Accounts should continue to be submitted to full Council for approval, and the need for ongoing training for Members serving on the Committee.

Reasons for Decision

To consider the reference from the Audit Committee (AUC.8/09).






